University of Notre Pame Notre Pame, Indiana 46556

The Mediaeval Institute
The Office of the Pirector

Telephone: Aren Code 219

September 23, 1966

Dear Les,

Here are the illustrations for my article which you requested. I hope they will be satisfactory.

One of the illustrations is a page from the will of Jean Pain-et-Chair from Paris, Archives nationales, M 185, no. 27, fol. 3v-4.

The other is a section of Jaillot's map of the Quartier Saint-Benoit showing the area about the College of Presles. The buildings of the college are those labeled on the map "College de Lisieux". The buildings were sold to that house in the eighteenth-century after the incorporation of the College of Presles into the College-Louis-Le-Grand.

If you need any other information from me please do not hesitate to write.

Success in the coming academic year.

Sincerely,



UNIVERSITY · VICTORY PARKWAY · CINCINNATI 7, OHIO · TELEPHONE 731-2341

September 13, 1966

Professor L.S. Domonkos, Department of History, Youngstown University, Youngstown, Ohio

Dear Professor Domonkos:

I was most pleased to hear that the project for the Mélanges Gzbriel was taking shape and still on. The October date for going to the printer brings home the immediacy of the possibility for a wonderful honor for Professor Gabriel.

The subject-matter of my article would not directly lend itself to illustrating material. However, for the beauty of the book two good items pertaining to my article could be a picture of a mediaeval disputation and a reproduction of a page bearing title of Disputed Question. I do not have these readily available but feel sure that the Mediaeval Institute at Notre Dame could easily furnish you with such material. If you are in direct contact with the Mediaeval Institute librarian, I would appreciate if you could check on these two possibilities. I am hoping that the Mediaeval Institute might have these as a matter of fact in their files. In the meantime, I will check with our library for possibilities. The idea of having illustrating material is quite wonderful and in line with the visual emphasis given by Canon Gabriel in making alive Mediaeval times.

I am looking forward to seeing the finished product of the Mélanges Gabriel and remain

Sincerely yours,

B Generian

Bernard A. Gendreau

Home address: RR.1, Box 37, Milford, Ohio

UNIVERSITY OF SOUTHERN CALIFORNIA UNIVERSITY PARK LOS ANGELES, CALIFORNIA 90007

CLASSICS DEPARTMENT

5 August 1966

Dear Laci.

Here, at last, finally, I have finished this article. I'm damn glad to get it out of the way. I hope this completes the collection.

I've read it over carefully and I think I've caught all of the errors. Could you check on two things for me?

- (1)) The yr. vol. of Carlyle was published (n. 15).
- (2) the reference in PL for Hugh of St. Victor (n. 13).

If there is anything unclear from your reading of it, let me know and I'll clarify it. I will welcome any suggestions you might make to improve the language and style.

Good luck. Let me know when you meed my assistance.

Robert

Dr. William G. Storey Head, Department of History Duquesne University Pittsburgh 19, Pennsylvania

Dear Dr. Storey:

A great honor has been bestowed upon our beloved master for, as you have probably heard, he has been appointed Corresponding Fellow of the Institut de France.

The thought came to me that it would be a wonderful idea if we, his former students, would publish a Mélange in his honor, and since you were one of his outstanding students, I am certain that you would be interested in contributing to it.

There would be seven contributors, and each of us would offer an article of twenty to thirty pages. In your case, either an independent article or a chapter of your dissertation which you think would be of universal interest would be acceptable.

If the volume appears, you will receive fifty reprints of your selection and, naturally, you will reserve the copyright.

Since time is short, I would appreciate it if you could reply as soon as possible and give me an idea of what I can expect. If you have any questions, please feel free to ask them. And I hope that this little project will not inconvenience you too much.

Sincerely yours,

L. S. Domonkos Assistant, Mediaeval Institute

LSD: 1m

P.S. Please address your reply to Box 98, Notre Dame, Indiana.

Dr. James John The Institute for Advanced Study Princeton, New Jersey

Dear Dr. John:

A great honor has been bestowed upon our beloved master for, as you have probably heard, he has been appointed Corresponding Fellow of the Institut de France.

The thought came to me that it would be a wonderful idea if we, his former students, would publish a Mélange in his honor, and since you were one of his outstanding students, I am certain that you would be interested in contributing to it.

There would be seven contributors, and each of us would offer an article of twenty to thirty pages. In your case, either an independent article or a chapter of your dissertation which you think would be of universal interest would be acceptable.

If the volume appears, you will receive fifty reprints of your selection and, naturally, you will reserve the copyright.

Since time is short, I would appreciate it if you could reply as soon as possible and give me an idea of what I can expect. If you have any questions, please feel free to ask them. And I hope that this little project will not inconvenience you too much.

Sincerely yours,

L. S. Domonkos Assistant, Mediaeval Institute

LSD:1m

P.S. Please address reply to Box 98, Notre Dame, Indiana.

April 22, 1963

Prof. DDr. P. Csikay Konkoly-Thege 6 rue du Mont Thabor Paris 1, France

Dear Dr. Csikay:

We received your excellent book "Slawisch-Ungarische Wechselbeziehungen in den Randstaated" but regret that you did not indicate
whether the book was sent to Professor Gabriel as a complimentary
copy and if not what the price of it is, or if the book was intended
for the University of Notre Dame Library. Would you please be kind
enough to clarify this?

In the future it would be best if you wrote in French so that we could show your offer of books to our librarian.

Let us assure you, Professor Csikay, that we are always ready to order your publications.

Sincerely yours.

L. S. Domonkos Assistant to Dr. Gabriel

P.S. We received your letter of April 7 and the enclosed study on the "Karpatmedence," for which I thank you in the name of Professor Gabriel, who is out of town at the moment. I have instructed the library to order your Antiquitates Gallica et Pannonica.

Reverend John C. Murphy 32, Rue de Babylone Paris (7e) France

Cher ami,

The reason I am writing is to ask a favor of you. As you probably have heard, Dr. Gabriel has been appointed Corresponding Fellow of the Institut de France. The thought came to me that it would be a wonderful idea if we, his former students, would publish a Mélange in his honor.

There would be seven contributors, and each of us would offer an article of twenty to thirty printed pages. In your case, your thesis with minor revisions would be acceptable.

If the volume appears, you will receive fifty reprints of your selection and, naturally, you will reserve the copyright.

Since time is short, I would appreciate it if you could reply as soon as possible and give me an idea of what I can expect. If you have any questions, please feel free to ask them. And I hope that this little project will not inconvenience you too much.

Sincerely yours,

L. S. Domonkos Assistant, Mediaeval Institute

LSD: 1m

P.S. Please send your reply to Box 98, Notre Dame, Indiana.

Mr. Peter A. Ford Agricultural and Mechanical College of Texas Department of History and Government College Station, Texas

Dear Pete,

Thank you for your recent letter; I will reply after Easter when I have more time.

The reason I am writing is to ask a favor of you. As you probably have heard, Dr. Gabriel has been appointed Corresponding Fellow of the Institut de France. The thought came to me that it would be a wonderful idea if we, his former students, would publish a Mélange in his honor.

There would be seven contributors, and each of us would offer an article of twenty to thirty printed pages. In your case, either your Master's thesis or a chapter from your dissertation which you think would be of universal interest would be acceptable.

If the volume appears, you will receive fifty reprints of your selection and, naturally, you will reserve the copyright.

Since time is short, I would appreciate it if you could reply as soon as possible and give me an idea of what I can expect. If you have any questions, please feel free to ask them. And I hope that this little project will not inconvenience you too much.

Sincerely yours,

L. S. Domonkos Assistant, Mediaeval Institute

LSD: 1m

P.S. Please send your reply to Box 98, Notre Dame, Indiana.

Dear Les,

Please excuse the long delay in answering your letter. I've tried to locate suitable photographs to include in the melange article, but all I have from the dissertation are xerox or photostatic copies, and not glossy photos, of mp maps etc. of the College of Burgundy et environs. In order to get photos, I would have to get the microfilm back from Notre Dame and have photographs taken from the film -- and, since some of the films I used are a little scratched, they mak may not come out well. I may, however, time up with family

When I received your letter, I pulled my copy of the article out of my file and was horrified to find several infelicitious renderings as well as outright mistakes. Is ix it still possible to make several minor changes — it would not involve anything more than a different choice of words in two or three places and a rewriting of a sentence in four or five other places. I am particularly unhappy with the second paragraph, which gring goes into a long background of the College of Burgundy without giving a very smooth transition from paragraph I, which introduced the main subject, John de Martigny. Neither do I like two references to the fact that the colleges's income intents was diminished by 'rising prices', for I now realize that, although prices did rise at the time of plagues and famines and during monetary debasements, the general price trend during this period, particularly in regard to agricultural prices, was downward.

If it is still not too late to make these minor changes, there's no need to send back my article -- I can make the changes on my copy here and send them to you.

I'm right in the middle -- up to my neck, infact, 0- with that
D. C. Heath Problem in European Civilization I'm doing on the Renaissance XXX economy, or more precisely, the economy of the 14th and 15th centuries. The deadline for submitting the ms. is Novermber 1, and I'm still bogged down trying tom translate an article by Perroy on the 'Crises du xive siècle'.

How are you doing at Youngstown? It seems like decades ago that 'feted' we sat in the bar at the A.H.A. convention hotel in Phily and were regard by 'le grand maître lui-même'. If your're going to the AHA this year, I'll probably see you there.

Give our best to your wife. Jane sends her best regards.

as ever,

DUQUESNE UNIVERSITY PITTSBURGH 19, PA.

Department of History April 4, 1963

L.S. Domonkos The Mediaeval Institute Box 98 Notre Dame, Indiana

Dear Sir:

Thank you very much for considering me as a contributer to the Melange in question.

Would you possibly be interested in something regarding the early history of the Divine Office? I have become very interested in this project of late and could quite possibly produce such an article this summer.

Yours truly,

William G. Storey

Chairman

AGRICULTURAL AND MECHANICAL COLLEGE OF TEXAS

COLLEGE STATION, TEXAS

Department of HISTORY AND GOVERNMENT



What about the length of footnotes? I have in several of my notes long transcriptions of unpublished manuscript material supporting the taxt.

Forgive the sloppy typing and the mistakes - I wanted to get this rambling epistle off as quackly as possible.

As ever,

tile

AGRICULTURAL AND MECHANICAL COLLEGE OF TEXAS

COLLEGE STATION, TEXAS April 4, 1963

Department of HISTORY AND GOVERNMENT



Dear Les,

Thank you for your letter of March 27. The publication of a Melange sounds like a great idea. I'd be very happy to submit part of my dissertation - I presume that the main theme of the seven contributions will be mediaeval education.

I've spent the last couple of days thinking of what chapter or section of the dissettation could best be extracted from the main body of the work and be presented alone. Since I have come across several good documents on the principalship of John de Martigny and since the period during which he was principal is quite import-(ca. 1461- ca. 1490) because of the re-establishment of order ant and of financial stability in the college, I thought that chapter 8 of the dissertation smight lend itself best to this type of project.

Very tentative outline:

- about two pages of background:
 foundation of the College
 brief mention of the major events in the Mi-15 th.
- about two pages on John de Martigny
- -about 17-18 pages on his principalship
 harassment and emprisonment of de Martigny and other
 Burgundians by Louis XI
 de Martigny's trouble with the martinets
 His negotiations with the Sorbonne over a rent
 Regents at the college under de Martigny: John Heynlin
 (de Lapide), Gilbert d'Auvergnat, John Monet,
 John Bernard, John Lantman, etc.
 The writing &(Dec. 24, 1487) and probation (July 27, 1491)
 of de Martigny's will, in which he founds an anniversary mass for the benefit of his soul and bequeaths
 to the college 2000 pounds and five of his houses.

-about a page of conclusion
importante of de Martigny's regime, etc.
(Also, there could be included reproductions of a 16 th c.
map of the college and of de Martigny's will).

Questions: What do you think of the topic?

How much time do we have?

Do you think that perhaps I'm being presumptuous in offering a chaper chapter which has not been approved//(? I have not yet seen the corrections and suggestions of the readers.



ER UNIVERSITY · VICTORY PARKWAY · CINCINNATI 7, OHIO

PHILOSOPHY DEPARTMENT

April 10th, 1963

Mr. L.S. Domonkos, Assistant, Mediaeval Institute, University of Notre Dame, Notre Dame, Ind.,

Dear Mr. Domonkos:

I was most pleased to receive your letter about a Mélange in honor of our beloved master on the occasion of the rare honor recently bestowed upon him in recognition of his scholarly activities. The notice of the nomination in Speculum brought home the uniqueness of the appointment, since only one other scholar, and of the greates Lowe-, participates in this honor. I think the idea of a Mélange Gabriel is the ideal way of celebrating this official recognition of the personal achievments in the academic world of the Reverend Gabriel in the United States and in Europe.

I would be most pleased to participate in the proposed Mélange. I have a text which is immediately available for publication and which I intended to send during the Easter Holidays to Mediaeval Studies for publication. I am interested in the fact that you are intending to complete the project within a reasonable limited time. The second chapter of my Quest for Certainty in the Middle Ages offers the basic thesis which is developed in the book. The title of the article would be "The Unity of the Mediaeval Intellectual Attitude". I feel it would have general interest and would be representative of an aspect of the work promoted by the Mediaeval Institute. Since this was written while I was at the Institute, it would be a work which would bring out the excellent academic research training the Reverend Gabriel is famous for instilling in his students. I believe the topic and the content of the article would make the Mélange well known through the cross-reference which this type of article would suggest to many writers of articles on the intellectual life in the Middle Ages.

I could send you the text, ready for publication, by return mail, whenver you advise me of the need of the text. The problem might be that the chapter as it stands in typewritten form is somewhat longer than the thirty page limit suggested. This difficulty could be worked out. A longer article might not be out of place in such a Mélange, anyway. One application of the theme has been published in Franciscan Studies: "The Quest for Certainty in Bonaventure" 21(1961) 104-227.

I hope the project will go through in a short space of time in order that this honor be properly celebrated before another honor call for another celebration: I am looking forward to hearing from you. Should an something worth publishing.

General A. Gendreau alternative project be needed, I would in not too much time satisfy you with

(RR.1, Box 37, Milford, Ohio)

THE INSTITUTE FOR ADVANCED STUDY PRINCETON, NEW JERSEY

April 9, 1963

Dr. L. S. Domonkos Assistant, The Mediaeval Institute Box 98 Notre Dame, Indiana

Dear Dr. Domonkos,

I would of course be pleased to contribute to your <u>Melanges</u> in honor of Father Gabriel. There is only one problem. Although you said that time is short, you did not actually set a deadline for submitting the copy. I would like to know what date you have in mind.

The matter of time is of importance to me only because I shall have to prepare something new and I would like it not to be too unworthy of the recipient. I can't use a part of my dissertation, despite your willingness to accept it, because I am busy preparing that for publication elsewhere.

With best wishes for the success of your undertaking,

Sincerely yours, Vane J. John Dear Les,

Just received your letter. I think you have a very good idea there. Gongratulations: I will be willing to assist by the proper revisions of my thesis into an article for you, altho I can't think much of the scholarship of the thing myself. But I have lived with it too long. Even tho it is not very scholarly there really isn't much on the subject in English. So I guess I could do something with it.

Now: if any, what deadline have you set for yourself?
In other words how much time do I have to revise it?
I do hope it is not immediate. "Entre nous encore"
I am flying to Madrid this Sunday for an Easter holiday.
Must see some of Spain before it gets too hot there.
I will return to Paris on April 22. I could begin
work on it immediately and I think get it to you before
the middle of May or thereabouts. If your letter had
come a little sooner I'd have stayed here to do it now.
But all of my reservations etc. are made now. And all
the priests here in the Maison have taken off already
so I'm not too anxious to stay here by myself right
now.

Af nut, don't bring him in on my account!

Is Fr. Garvin in on the deal? If so, what does he think of the possiblity of getting an article out of my thesis. I do respect Fr. Garvin's opinion very much, tho of course between us, he is a bit of a perfectionist. But it's good to have somebody like him around where people like myself are concerned. If April 22 is too late to reply to these questions you can contact me at the American Express, Plaza De Las Cortes 2, Madrid, Spain. Altho I will not stay in Madrid continuously I'm using it as a base of operations.

Since I have many odds and ends to take eare of before departing I'll have to make this one a shorty. Will inform you on Spain later. Tell Bob Snyder that Miss Niki Crosman visited me yesterday and I'll see her again after my return. A charming girl but very homesick right now. She needs somebody to speak English to once and a while. More later,

UNIVERSITY OF DELAWARE

NEWARK, DELAWARE

June 28, 1965

DEPARTMENT OF HISTORY

Dear Bob,

Thanks for your letter and excuse me for taking so long to * answer. Congratulations on your really great appointment to the faculty at Southern Cal.

It's hard to believe that the festschrist is nearing publication. I'm enclosing an academic viaa. If it's not what you wanted, let me know.

Give my best to all in the Institute.

Lete Ford

Peter A. Ford received his A.B. degree from Providence College in 1956 and from the University of Notre Dame his master's degree in history (1958), his master's degree in medieval studies (1959), and the doctorate in medieval studies (1964). During 1959-1960 he studied in Paris on a Fulbright grant. He was appointed instructor in history at Texas A and M University in 1960 and was promoted to the rank of assistant professor in 1963. In 1965, he joined the department of history at Merrimack College, North Andover, Massachusetts, as associate professor.

Youngstown University

youngstown, ohio

June 24,1965

Dear Bob,

Sorry for so long delay in replying to your letter but since out last exchange of correspondence I've been extremely busy with final examinations, opening a new semester and teaching in summer school.

The idea for a <u>Mélanges</u> as a sixtieth birthday present sounds very good but I still think we should stick to the original idea of including selections from former students and not have Boyce and Kibre submit to it.

This is definite now. I'm coming to Notre Dame July 10th or 11th and hope to be present on the 12th when you and Fr. John will gloriously pass your doctor's exams.

It will be so good to see you and Dr. G. again after such a long time and I know that we will be able to iron out all the problems related to the Mělanges.

Looking forward to seeing you again.

Your old friend,

TIES



UNIVERSITY . VICTORY PARKWAY . CINCINNATI 7. OHIO

DEPARTMENT OF PHILOSOPHY

May 27, 1965

Mr. Robert J. Schneider. Mediaeval Institute. University of Notre Dame. Notre Dame, Ind.,

Dear Mr. Schneider.

Enclosed please find a copy of my manuscript for the Festschrift for Professor A.L. Gabriel. I hope it is being sent in time for consideration for the forthcoming book.

Should you find it necessary for me to make changes in the text or in the footnotes kindly advise me of same. I am off teaching for the next tee months and em devoting this period at putting a final touch on manuscripts. Sending you correspondence to my home address would assure us of quicker communication.

I am looking forward to seeing the Festschrift which will be a highly merited honor to our respected and beloved former Professor. I have the best of memories of Professor Cabriel and am always glad to read about his continued successes.

Sincerely yours

Bernard A. Gendreau The state of the s

P.S. I am including a biographical sketch as requested;

Home address: Dr. Bernard A. Gendreau.

RR.1. Box 37. Milford, Ohio

Phima: 831-4118

COPY OF LETTER ENCLOSED WITH MANUSCRIPT

L. S. Domonkos Department of History Youngstown University Youngstown, Ohio

J. J. John wrote a polite inquiry, so I figured it was time to send out some more spurring letters. I hope your article is in the mail by now. I haven't heard from Gendreau, so I wrote him a note. Frankly everything is as precarious as it was a year ago. We should settle this business about getting an editor as soon as possible. I am anxious to hear of your ideas on it.

Laci, my dear friend, I trust that you, Eva, and the twins are all fine. I am two weeks from finishing el thesis, and going out of my mind. Let me hear from you soon.

As ever,

Dr. Peter A. Ford Bept. of History Texas A. & M. University College Station, Texas

Dear Pete,

Well by the grace of God, the Festschrift for ALG still maintains a precarious hold upon reality, and it looks like we may finally have all the articles together by June 1. If you get a change before exams would you send me a brief biography of your academic career.

I hear you have been looking for another position. I hope you were able to find a satisfactory one. I will wraps things up here this summer and will join the faculty of the Classics Department at the University of Southern California in September. I received an assistant professorship and will have the opportunity to set up a graduate program in mediaeval Latin the year after next. I'm really enthused about the whole thing.

Take care and give my regards to your wife.

Sincerely yours,

Professor Bernard A. Gendreau Department of Philosophy Xavier University Cincinnati 7, Ohio

Dear Professor Gendreau,

I trust that no snags have developed in preparing your article for the Festschrift for Professor A. L. Gabriel, and that you will be able to submit the article shortly. Mr. Domonkos and I will be most grateful if you would send us along with your article a biography of your academic career.

Sincerely yours,

Dr. James J. John Institute for Research in the Humanities The University of Wisconsin Madison, Wisconsin

Dear Dr. John,

Again I find myself in the embarrasing position of having to apologize for failing to keep in touch with you on the matter of the Festschrift. I hope you will forgive my negligence.

As it stand now, we have survived two crises during the past year and now have aprecarious hold upon a hopeful future. Progress has been complicated by the fact that Mr. Domonkos, the senior editor, became the proud papa of twins last December, which has thrown his working schedule into a kilter. We had one withdrawal of a promised article upon a plea for relief from overwork. But now, at least, it looks like the determined number of articles will be put together. I don't have to tell you how much I've learned about patience during the past two years.

I planned to write you toward the end of this month, and am now happy to have your new address. In the matter of an accompanying map, I will still need consultation on that matter. I hope you will bear with us until a decision can be reached. In the meantime I would be most grateful if you would send us a short sketch of your academic career including your present position.

Again, I hope you will overlook my tardiness. I hope that sometime this summer I will be able to send you good newsfor once. I am leaving in late August to join the faculty of the University of Southern California, so any correspondence after September 1 should be addressed in care of the Classics Dept., U.S.C., Los Angeles 90007.

Sincerely yours.

INSTITUTE FOR RESEARCH IN THE HUMANITIES

THE UNIVERSITY OF WISCONSIN MADISON, WISCONSIN 53706

May 12, 1965

Dr. Rebert J. Schneider % The Mediaeval Institute University of Netre Dame Netre Dame, Indiana

Dear Dr. Schneider:

This is just a note to inquire how things are going on the ALG Festschrift. I hope no snags have developed.

With best wishes,

Sincerely yours,

James J. John

Youngstown University

youngstown, ohio

May 3,1965

Dear Bob,

The article for the <u>Melanges</u> will be in your hands by mid-week, i.e. by the tenth.

Enclosed find one dollar. Would you please Xerox the following article and send it to me as soon as possible.

C.A.Macartney, "The Hungarian National Chronicle"
Medievalia et Humanistica, 1964 (16),pp.??

If the dollar does not cover the expense and mailing please bill me.

Your old friend,

Les

LSD/cmk

Youngstown University

youngstown, ohio

April 19,1965

Dear Bob,

Congratulation on your recent engagement. I wish you would write in more detail and not in the style of a Western Union telegram. Who is she? What does she do? When are you getting married? It looks like that old troubadour charm of yours has worked!

The article for the Mélanges will be in your hands the first week of May.

Your job at Southern Cal sounds great.

Give my regards to Fr. Garvin and dear Lydia. Please write a note explaining when, where, and how the Melanges will be published. Who's fotting the bill??

Hope to hear from you soon.

Les

LSD/cmk

Prof. Bernard A.Gendreau Department of Philosophy Kavier University Cincinnati 7, Ohio

Dear Prof. Gendreau.

Mr. Domonkos sent your letter of 1 February on to me. We will be most pleased to include your article in the Melange. The project is still very much alive, and Mr. Domonkos and I are hoping to have the manuscript in the printer's hands by June.

Will you please send the manuscript to me in care of the following address:

The Mediaeval Institute Box 597 U. of Notre Dame, Ind. 46556

I hope to hear from you soon.

Sincerely,

Mr. L. S. Domonkos Department of History Youngstown University Youngstown, Whio

Dear Laci,

Thank you so much for your letter of 19 February. I'm glad to hear that your atticle is nearly ready.

I shall write Gendreau immediately and have him send the article here. Don't bother with Storey; he has backed out of it. He has given up doing articles and is busy concentrating on that liturgy business. I'm in favor with going to press with the six articles we will have. Gendreau and John will have rather long ones, so it should make a fair-sized volumn.

I will have to reneg on the long promised letter for the present, as I am busy typing my thesis. If all goes well, I will be finished by July. I've never been so busy in my life.

I will keep in touch on how things progress. Give my love to Eva.

As ever,

Robert J. Schneider

PS: Heartiest congratulations on hour promotion. I will spread the good news.

February 19,1965

Mr. Robert J. Schneider, Fellow The Mediaeval Institute University of Notre Dame Notre Dame, Indiana 46556

Dear Bob,

Received your letter concerning the Melange Gabriel and I am in full accord with you that we have wasted enough time and we must get going with it.

As for my slowness, I know I am at fault but my article is ready and only needs a little smoothing over. Now that the program of publishing is accelerated I will proceed to finish it and bring it with me in about a month when I hope to come to visit old N.D. for two days.

Upon returning from Europe I wrote a letter to Storey and to Gendreau. When no answer came I sent out another letter in the fall. Last week Gendreau sent the enclosed note. I am making a last effort to contact Storey at this time.

Hope you are well! Where will you go in August and what will you do? The long personal letter you promised in September has not yet arrived.

We are well, the children were baptized and are now getting used to Christianity. Since birth they more than doubled their weight and are beginning to be social.

Say hello to all my old friends but especially to the "Cordellier" Murphy and to Dr. Lazemby.

With fraternal friendship,

haci

L.S.Domonkos

P.S. I was just appointed Assistant Professor starting September.

LSD/cmk

Department of History February 3, 1965

Mr. Robert J. Schneider The Medieval Institute The Office of the Director University of Notre Dame Notre Dame, Indiana 46556

Dear Mr. Schneider:

I wish I were in a position to help you with the Malanges Gabriel, but I am afraid I cannot do so. Partly because of my duties as chairman of this department of 32 persons, partly because of contractual commitments on books for Fides and Herder and Herder, I have about abandoned for the time being any attempt to write scholarly articles. Aside from my graduate seminars in Church History and Liturgy, I can afford no time for other forms of research unfortunately.

As Canon Gabriel has several times reminded me, I owe him a paper <u>De prudentia</u>, and I should like to have paid my debt at this time but to break free of other duties I find quite impossible.

It is therefore with great regret that I must disappoint your expectations and your kind insistence.

Yours sincerely,

bairman, o

WGS-gk



AVIER UNIVERSITY · VICTORY PARKWAY · CINCINNATI 7, OHIO

PHILOSOPHY DEPARTMENT

Feb. 1, 1965

Dr. L.S. Domonkos, Department of History, Youngstown University, Youngstown, Ohio

Bear Sir:

I have received your letter of October 6 about the mamuscript for the Gabriel Mélange. I have off on a Smaster Sabbatical and am now returning to other business. I am still very much interested in sending in the manuscript. Would I be too late by now or could you still make use of the manuscript? I would appreciate it very much if you could send me a note indicating if I could still send the manuscript and if the original project is still alive.

I will send the manuscript as it stands and let you as editor advise me as to the need of cutting up to shorten it or to adapt it to the other articels.

I do hope the project goes through. Dr. Gabriel has done very much and has very successful in his work in the United States and abroad. He well deserves the honor the book intend to bestee on him. The true honor will be for his former students who will see in the book another manifestation of the continued success of their master.

I hope to hear from you soon. In the meantime I will prepare the manuscript to send it. I take it you still would like the manuscript sent to

> The Mediaeval Institute, Box 98 Haiversity of Notre Dame Notre Dame Ind.

> > Sincerely yours

Bernzrd A. Gendreau

Home address:

RR.1, Box 37, Milford, Ohio.

Mr. L. S. Domonkos Department of History Youngstown University Youngstown, Ohio

Dear Laci,

I feel a bit hesitant about pressuring you at this time, knowing how busy you are with two new additions to your family and your heavy teaching load at the University, but I do think we must do something about speeding up the work on this Melanges for Dr. Gabriel.

John, Murphy, Ford and myself have all completed articles. I have not heard a word from you, Gendreau or Storey. And since we have been on this almost two years now, I don't think we should fdol around any longer. I want to see this thing published, and I know it would disappoint the old man deeply if we didn't finish it.

Would you please write Gendreau and Storpy and urge them to submit something:

Dr. Bernard A. Gendreau RR. 1, Box 37 Milford, Ohio Dr. William G. Storey, Head Department of History Duquesne University Pittsburgh, Pennsylvania.

To be honest, I would not be all that disappointed if Gendreau did not submit something, but I think that we must get Storey in on this. The festschrift would be a weak one without him.

Please do something about your own contribution also. I am disappointed that I have not received any communication from you. If you have not finished it, I hope you will have somethime during the beginning of this semester to do so. I will leave here in August and I want to have the mss. in the printers hands by then.

Please write as soon as possible and give me a report.

As ever,

Dr. William G. Storey Head, Department of History Duquesne University Pittsburgh, Pennsylvania

Dear Dr. Storey,

I was hoping to have heard from you by now concerning the melanges Mr. Domonkos and I are putting together in honor of Dr. Gabriel. You had previously expressed your desire to contribute an article to this collection, and I am hoping by now you can give us some positive communication on the work.

The project has met with several unfortunate delays which has stretched it out over an unreasonable length of time, and I am extremely anxious to finish the major editorial work before I leave here in June. To date, four of the projected six articles have been submitted and another is nearly completed. All are in some way connected with the intellectual history of the Middle Ages.

Considering your long connection with the Mediaeval Institute and your years under Dr. Gabriel's tutelage (an experience we all, I am sure, share equally in common), Mr. Domonkos and I are both anxious to place your name among the contributors. We feel your participation is necessary for making this venture a successful one, and we would be deeply disappointed if you were unable to participate.

Would you please write me or Mr. Domonkos (Department of History, Youngstown University, Youngstown, Ohio) as soon as possible and let us know how you stand on the matter.

Hoping to hear from you soon, I remain

Sincerely yours,

Mr. L. S. Domonkos, Jr. 500 S. Oakland Avenue Sharon, Pa.

Dear Laci,

I had intended to write you earlier concerning this, but I have been bogged down in work with the Ambrosiana. I trust you had another good summer at Youngstown U. and now have a bit more time.

I wrote Geandreau and Storey over four months ago concerning their articles which they promised to submit to Dr. Gabriel's Melanges, but to date I have not heard a thing from them. Could you write them each a letter asking them what they plan to do in the way of an article and when they think they could have it done. I hope at the same time you can give them a tactfully gentle push. Their addresses are as follows:

Dr. Bernard A. Gendreau RR. 1, Box 37 Milford, Ohio Dr. William G. Storey Head, Department of History Duquesne University Pittsburgh, Pennsylvania.

The situation on the Melanges at the moment still leaves something to be desired. Murphy, John, and Ford have theirs in. I hope you are now well into yours and will have it in the mail soon. I have been able to get to my florilegium during the summer, so I ought to have mine finished by Sept. 1.

The Gabe bluntly brought the subject up early this June and I explained to him how it stood in general terms. He told me that these projects always take what seems to be an unreasonable amount of time and not to worry about how slow things are going. Nevertheless I think the sooner we get this thing together, the better.

Well, please pardon the business tone of this letter, but I want to file the carbon away as official business. I've had quite a hectic summer, but I will find time this week to write a newsworthy epistle. I have much to tell you.

Write as soon as you can.

As ever.

Dr. Bernard A. Gendreau RR. 1, Box 37 Milford, Ohio

Dear Dr. Gendreau:

Last April Mr. Domonkos wrote you asking you to contribute an article to a proposed Melanges in honor of Dr. Gabriel, and you answered him expressing your willingness to do so. As Mr. Domonkos is in Vienna this year on a Fulbright, work on the project has been delayed somewhat, but the Melanges will be produced. In his absense I am handling the editorial work.

We are hoping to have all of the typescripts in the hands of the printer before the beginning of summer. Would it be possible for you to complete your proposed article, "The Unity of the Mediaeval Intellectual Attitude", in the next two months? We would be most pleased if you could send it to us before the first of June.

Will you please let me know as soon as possible if you will be able to do so, and please excuse the long delay in keeping you up to date on the progress of the project. With some of the articles already received, I am hoping that we can complete the project before the end of the summer.

Sincerely,

THE INSTITUTE FOR ADVANCED STUDY

PRINCETON, NEW JERSEY

April 10, 1964

Mr. Robert J. Schneider The Mediaeval Institute University of Notre Dame Notre Dame, Indiana

Dear Mr. Schneider.

I won't bother you with an account of the interruptions that have kept me from aking the April 1st deadline. I'm sorry the results are not more impressive after such a long wait, but at least I hope you won't have much trouble bringing my copy into conformity with your editorial conventions.

I would like to include a map taking up one page (see p. 4 of my copy), but I didn't make it because I wanted to be sure I had your approval first. It would seem to make the discussion much more intelligible. But if it is not possible, then note 11 on p. 45 will have to be slightly modified.

Another point which I would appreciate your checking for me concerns a reference in note 2 on p. 43 to my study of the Paris College of Prémontré in Texts and Studies in the History of Mediaeval Education. I don't have a copy of my own here, only the original publication in the Analecta Praemonstratensia. The page I'm referring to should begin: "instructed in". I suspect it should be p. 24, though I now have 22 in the note.

If the article is too long (I don't know what size your pages will be), I would suggest first of all putting the entire List of Students in smaller type, the same as that used for the notes. The abbreviated titles on pp. 1-3 could also be in smaller type. It seems to me that these sections, namely the abbreviated titles and the List, would look better if they were in a different type from that of the Introduction proper even if this is not required by space limitations.

There are a number of things I could have improved on if I had access to the documents in Vienna, but I didn't want to impose on Mr. Domonkos.

With many thanks for your patience,

Sincerely yours

Yames J. John

THE INSTITUTE FOR ADVANCED STUDY PRINCETON, NEW JERSEY

March 23, 1964

Mr. Robert J. Schneider The Mediaeval Institute University of Notre Dame Notre Dame, Indiana

Dear Mr. Schneider,

Many thanks for your gentle reminder.

You won't believe this until you see the results in hand, but I really think I'm going to make your April 1st deadline. I'm very close to having only the final typing to do.

With many thanks for your patience and with best wishes for a happy Easter,

Sincerely,

James J. John

Dr. William G. Storey Head, Department of History Duquesne University Pittsburgh, Pennsylvania

Dear Dr. Storey:

Last April Mr. Domonkos wrote you asking you to contribute an article to a proposed Melanges in honor of Dr. Gabriel, and you expressed your willingness to do so. As Mr. Domonkos is in Vienna this year on a Fulbright, work on the project has been delayed somewhat, but it is continuing. In his absense I am handling the editorial work.

We are hoping to have all of the typescripts in the hands of the printer before the beginning of summer. Will it be possible for you to submit an article to us within the next two months? We would be most pleased if you could send it to us before the first of June.

Will you please let me know as soon as possible if you will be able to do so, and please excuse the long delay in kepping you up to date on the progress of the project. With some of the articles already received, I am hoping that we can complete the project before the end of the summer.

Sincerely,

Laszlo S. Domonkos, M.SMM. WIEN V Reinprechtsdorferstrasse 40/7 Austria

Amice:

This will be a short business type formal letter. I have written all connected with the Melanges to kindly get on the stick and get the rest of the articles in. I think that time's a wastin' (as they say in my part of the country) and that we should wrap this project up as soon as possible. Anyway, I would like to she the thing in the printer's hands by June 1. Do you think you could wrap up your article as soon as possible? It would be good if you could get it to me by April 1, but the sooner the better.

Giles Constable comes in two weeks to give a lecture and Pete Ford will be up the same weekend to defend his thesis. There should be a real three-ring circus. All here are well and send their love. Please give my warmest regards to your beloved Frau.

Mizpah,

Dr. James J. John The Institute for Advanced Study Princeton, New Jersey

Dear Dr. John:

Please forgive this unreasonable delay in not answering your last letter. Mr. Domonkos informed me that he saw you at the AHA meeting last December, so I am sure he has brought you up to date on the progress of the Melanges.

I trust that by now you have completed the changes you decided to make in your article. As a gentle spur, may I submit to you as a dead-line the first of April. Some of the articles are already in and we hope to have the whole thing in the hands of the printer by June 1.

Hoping to hear from you shortly, I remain

Sincerely yours,

Dr. Bernard A. Gendreau RR. 1, Box 37 Milford, Ohio

Dear Dr. Gendreau:

Thank you very much for answering my letter so quickly and for being willing to contribute an article to the Mélanges in honor of Dr. Gabriel.

Your proposed article, The Unity of the Mediaeval Intellectual Attitude," sounds very interesting, and we would be glad to print it. Would it be possible for you to get the typescript to us before August 1?

For the footnote and bibliographical format, would you please be so kind as to follow Dr. Gabriel's Skara House.

I would appreciate it if at the time that you submit your article you would also include ten to fifteen lines of biographical information.

Sincerely yours,

L. S. Domonkos Assistant, Mediaeval Institute

LSD: 1m

THE INSTITUTE FOR ADVANCED STUDY PRINCETON, NEW JERSEY

Nov. 13, 1963

Mr. Robert Schneider The Mediaeval Institute University of Notre Dame Notre Dame, Indiana

Dear Mr. Schneider.

I'm sure I have contributed greatly to your woes as an editor and I'm very sorry about it.

You shouldn't have told me that your deadline was flexible because I couldn't resist taking advantage of it to try to improve my contribution by doing some more research on manuscript sources. This and several unavoidable interruptions have delayed me, but if it isn't already too late I will make every effort to send you my manuscript by the end of this month.

With my abject apologies,

Sincerely yours,

James J. John

Dr. William G. Storey Head, Department of History Duquesne University Pittsburgh 19, Pennsylvania

Dear Dr. Storey:

Thank you very much for answering my letter so quickly and for being willing to contribute an article to the Mélange in honor of Dr. Gabriel.

We would be happy to print any article that you would submit and only ask if it would be possible for you to get the typescript to us before August 1.

For the footnote and bibliographical format, would you please be so kind as to follow Br. Gabriel's Skara House.

I would appreciate it if at the time that you submit your article you would also include ten to fifteen lines of biographical information.

Sincerely yours,

L. S. Domonkos Assistant, Mediaeval Institute

LSD: 1m

Dr. James John The Institute for Advanced Study Princeton, New Jersey

Dear Dr. John:

Thank you very much for answering my letter so quickly and for being willing to contribute an article to the Mélange in honor of Dr. Gabriel.

We would be happy to print any article you submit and only ask if it would be possible for you to get the typescript to us before August 1.

For the footnote and bibliographical format, would you please be so kind as to follow Dr. Gabriel's Skara House.

I would appreciate it if at the time that you submit your article you would also include ten to fifteen lines of biographical information.

Sincerely yours,

L. S. Domonkos Assistant, Mediaeval Institute

LSD: lm

Mr. Peter A. Ford Department of History and Government Agricultural and Mechanical College of Texas College Station, Texas

Dear Pete.

Thank you very much for answering my letter so quickly and for being willing to contribute an article to the Mélange in honor of Dr. Gabriel.

Your proposed article on John de Martigny sounds very interesting, and we would be glad to print it. Would it be possible for you to get the typescript to us before August 1?

For the footnote and bibliographical format, would you please be so kind as to follow Dr. Gabriel's Skara House.

I would appreciate it if at the time that you submit your article you would also include ten to fifteen lines of biographical information.

With my best regards to Jane and looking forward to seeing in Youngstown this summer, I am

As ever yours,

L. S. Domonkos Assistant, Mediaeval Institute

LSD: 1m

Reverend John C. Murphy 32, Rue de Babylone Paris (7e) France

Cher ami,

Thank you very much for answering my letter so quickly and for being willing to contribute an article to the Mélange in honor of Dr. Gabriel.

A revised form of your thesis will be quite acceptable for publication, and only ask if it would be possible for you to get the typescript to us before July 15.

For the footnote and bibliographical format, would you please be so kind as to follow Dr. Gabriel's Skara House.

I would appreciate it if at the time that you submit your article you would also include ten to fifteen lines of biographical information.

I am looking forward to seeing you in Munich. But more about that later.

As ever,

L. S. Domonkos Assistant, Mediaeval Institute

LSD: lm

Near Bob. as you see I was not able to finish this in Varis so I brought it along with me to proof-read. I hape that it is Ratinfoctory. If you should have to contact me any time before the end of august regarding it you can write to me in care of the american eppress, Birger Jarlsgatan 15, Stockholm, Sweden. Sam at present in amsterdam but the P.O. is closed so I hape to past this from Lübeck tomorrow. I had planned to go to Greece but I am rather tired of the Latine and Mediterranean area and since I like Germany so much I thought I'd give the Scandinavian countries a try. Wenmark. Norway, Sweden and perhops Finland. I just remembered that Les asked me for some kind of biographical sketch. Sorry I forgat to type it up but here are some facts: native of Buffalo, n.y. entired Order of Friare Minet 1945 obtained a B.a. from St. Bonaventure University 4 years as assistant Professor of History at St Bernardine of Siena College, Lowdonville, My.

M. S.M. from the Mediaeval Institute, U-of M.D.

at present-fellow of M.D., W-of M.D. engaged in research for Doctorate of Mediaeval History in Paris, France.

Suess that should hald them. I take this reaches you in time to be of use. Take care But and I hope youll home an apportunity one day to see this curagian culture first had. Best regards, as ener J. C. Muchly



UNIVERSITY · VICTORY PARKWAY · CINCINNATI 7, OHIO

DEPARTMENT OF PHILOSOPHY

May 27, 1965

Mr. Robert J. Schneider, Mediaeval Institute, University of Notre Dame, Notre Dame, Ind.,

Dear Mr. Schneider.

Enclosed please find a copy of my manuscript for the Festschrift for Professor A.L. Gabriel. I hope it is being sent in time for consideration for the forthcoming book.

Should you find it necessary for me to make changes in the text or in the footnotes kindly advise me of same. I am off teaching for the next two months and am devoting this period at putting a final touch on manuscripts. Sending you correspondence to my home address would assure us of quicker communication.

I am looking forward to seeing the Festschrift which will be a highly merited honor to our respected and beloved former Professor. I have the best of memories of Professor Gabriel and am always glad to read about his continued successes.

Sincerely yours

Bernard A. Gendreau

Bernard a Gerduan

P.S. I am including a biographical sketch as requested;

Home address: Dr. Bernard A. Gendreau,

RR.1, Box 37, Milford, Ohio

INSTITUTE FOR RESEARCH IN THE HUMANITIES

THE UNIVERSITY OF WISCONSIN MADISON, WISCONSIN 53706

June 11, 1965

Dr. Robert J. Schneider The Mediaeval Institute University of Notre Dame Notre Dame. Indiana 46556

Dear Dr. Schneider,

Thank you for your letter of May 17th. I stopped briefly at Notre Dame on June 1st in the hope, among other things, of seeing you and talking over the matter of the Festschrift. My disappointment in missing you was somewhat compensated for by my pleasure in seeing the Institute's sumptious new quarters.

As for the Festschrift, I'm wondering, in view of the delay, whether it wouldn't be better to plan it as a 60th-birthday offering. I've always felt that it would be better for us to pay homage to the master on the occasion of one of his own achievements, such as a birthday or a publication, rather than simply to applaud someone else's homage, from however august a quarter it comes. But apart from this preference in principle, which I submit only as a mild suggestion, it seems from what you write that the Festschrift as nowplanned can't appear before 1966. Hence the additional delay till December of 1967 would only be a year and a half at most. Since the election to the Institut des Inscriptions et Belles Lettres took place in December of 1962, if my memory is correct, the present plan, inasmuch as the homage would follow the event by three or more years, would seem to have lost much of its topicality.

If my suggestion were adopted, it might be possible to consider enlarging the scope of the undertaking to include contributions by colleagues at Notre Dame and possibly from elsewhere as well (e.g. Pearl Kibre, Gray Boyce, et alii). This too I offer only as a timid suggestion, since it's on you and Mr. Domonkos that the extra work would devolve.

I ought to add that if my suggestion for postponing the Festschrift to December of 1967 should happen to be accepted, I would like to have my present article returned so I can submit it for publication elsewhere this year. I would provide a new one in the summer of 1966. This would have the incidental advantage of solving the map problem. I'll send you the sketch of my academic career as soon as I hear from you again.

Please accept my congratulations on your appointment at Southern California. I hope that while you're out there you'll have a chance to meet Professor Ladner at U.C.L.A. I would appreciate your giving my regards to Father Garvin whom I also tried in vain to reach during my stop-over on the lst.

Sincerely yours,

James J. John

PS: Please also convey my thanks for his gracious Rospitality to the Siestelle's librarian

COLLEGE OF ARTS AND SCIENCES
SCHOOL OF BUSINESS ADMINISTRATION
WILLIAM RAYEN SCHOOL OF ENGINEERING
SCHOOL OF EDUCATION
DANA SCHOOL OF MUSIC
SECRETARIAL SCHOOL

Youngstown University

youngstown, ohio

March 31,1965

Mr. Robert Schneider, Fellow The Mediaeval Institute University of Notre Dame Notre Dame, Indiana 46556

Dear Bob,

Thank you for your last short note and congratulations on your appointment to the Classics Dept; at Southern Cal. I know that you will enjoy teaching and I hope that your career will be assuccessful one.

Recently I received a letter from Dr. Gabriel in which he indicated that Meis leaving for Europe on April 15 and that he will be at Notre Dame only during the week of June 12th, (before going to North Carolina) and therefore my trip to the Institute will have to be delayed because the main reason I would have come up is to see him.

Please drop me a note to indicate when you want my article for the <u>Mélange</u> so that I can send it to you before you leave Notre Dame.

There is a strong possibility that I will come to Notre Dame on the week of June 12th and definitely will spend at least two weeks in August doing research at the Institute.

Eva and the twins send their greetings.

Sincerely yours,

L.S. Domonkos

LSD/cmk

Consistency in references of the manner in westing Consistency in A division, italies, numbering, type size may be determined by editor

Professor James J. John Department of History Bascom Hall The University of Wisconsin Madison, Wisconsin 53706

Dear Professor John,

Thank you so much for your letter of 11 June, which I have delayed answering in hopes of hearing from Mr. Domonkos in the intervening days. Basically, I think your suggestions is an excellent one and I wholeheartedly endorse your plan to delay the Festschrift until 1967 and offer it to Dr. Gabriel as a birthday present. I have sent Mr. Domonkos a copy of your letter along with my approval of the idea.

As sonn as I receive a preply from him indicating his approval of the plan, I shall return your atricle via registered mail. I suspect very strongly that he will favor the change of plans as I do. Your suggestion to include some of Dr. Gabriel professional coddeagues also has merit, and we will give it a great deal of thought.

Thank you for your congratulations upon my appointment. I am very enthusiastic about the job, for I will have the opportunity, a year hence, to begin a graduate program in mediaeval Latin literature. I shall make it a point to look up Professor Ladner when I have occasion to visit the center at U.C.L.A.

I trust you will hear again from me shortly.

Sincerely,



CORNELL UNIVERSITY

ITHACA, NEW YORK 14850

DEPARTMENT OF HISTORY WEST SIBLEY HALL

March 13, 1967

Dr. L. S. Domonkos % The Mediaeval Institute University of Notre Dame Notre Dame, Indiana 46556

Dear Dr. Domonkos,

Enclosed are the last six pages together with a short list of corrections for the preceding thirty two. I rushed those off by airmail special delivery yesterday so that you would certainly have something in hand today. I hope they arrived safely.

If you think a satisfactory plate can be made from a microfilm of good quality there shouldn't be any difficulty in giving a facsimile of one of the three pages containing the repetition. I think I would have to get permission from Berlin, but I wouldn't anticipate any trouble there. The enlargement could of course be made right here. Just let me know what you'd like in the way of negative or positive and the size.

I feel it's useless for me to apologize any further for all my delays, but I'm sure you've gathered one moral from them: never edit another Festschrift.

With all best wishes,

Sincerely, J. Hoku

PS.: I trust it will be possible to arrange to get some offprints.

UNIVERSITY OF SOUTHERN CALIFORNIA UNIVERSITY PARK LOS ANGELES, CALIFORNIA 90007

×3 March 1967

CLASSICS DEPARTMENT

L. S. Domonkos
Department of History
Youngstown University
Youngstown, Ohio

Dear Les,

Here is G. 's article. I hope the typographer can make sense of it. His footnotes are inexcusably unintelligible and half of them were shamefully innacurate. I wish I had gone ofer this a year ago, because I would have returned it to him and demanded he improve the notes. They were just incredible. I have tried to verify all of them, though there were a few I missed and you will have to check them yourself if you kaxxxx have the material available; some of it was not for me. You'll have no trouble identifying the notes; they are the ones with no pencil marks on them. But here 's a list of them anyway: fn. 12, 25-26, 29, 34, 44, 72, 71. Also check your copy of his text: there is an incomplete sentence on p. 14, lines 2-4, unless I'm just having trouble understanding it (highly probable). I've gone through the text thoroughly and I think I got all the mistakes. We can catch the rest in the proofs. About the notes; some are references to Aquinas Contra Gentiles; we don't need to cite any specific edition, just the quaestio and article nos. Some of those notes are to a work by Siger of Brabant. got a copy of it, but G.'s references were so inaccurate that I gave up trying to locate them; I'll be damned if I'm going to read through all that Latin for 3 crummy references; G. can find them himself.

I think it would be good if you wrote up a preface on the Gabe also; we could put the two together than and come up with something better.

Good luck at N.D. I hope all goes well and the ms. goes to the printer. Deo gratias for that!

As ever.

650 F

Enclosed are some corrections to my article. Would you take care of them for me?

nhere

University of Notre Pame Notre Pame, Indiana 46556

. The Mediaeval Institute
The Office of the Director

March 15, 1967

Telephone: Aren Code 219 284-6604

Dear Laci,

Your letter of March 13 reached me today—and also only today the material arrived from James John, special delivery.

Am sending you this article of James John (have had it xeroxed—as well as the others) and the ones Fr. Garvin has seen. I believe he now has only one to look at, Gendreau's. If he's through with it tomorrow, I'll send it to you then.

With love to you and Eva and the little ones.

Lydie

UNIVERSITY OF SOUTHERN CALIFORNIA UNIVERSITY PARK LOS ANGELES, CALIFORNIA 90007

CLASSICS DEPARTMENT

29 March 1967

Dear Les,

Here is the biography. It was impossible to get everything in, of course, but I am satisfied that this covers most of it well. I tried to make it informal without being too casual. After our conversation, I decided to make it strictly biographical, with the exception of the personal remarks at the end, to avoid repeating anything you might have said in your preface. Feel free to make any additions or improvements you care to. I feel comfortable about my style; let me know what you think of it.

Plaese give my regards to the Master and express my satisfaction that the Melanges is now complete.

As ever.

Bol